
  
 

 
 

Project Update: December 2023 

Transit and Cycling Improvements Projects Are Complete  

The Highway 99 Tunnel Program celebrated an exciting milestone on Thursday, November 
23, with the completion of bus-on-shoulder lanes in Delta. Bus trips will now be quicker 
and more reliable for transit riders travelling along the corridor.  
 
Read the news release here.  
 
This was the third Transit and Cycling Improvement Project delivered ahead of the new 
eight-lane, toll free tunnel to replace the existing George Massey Tunnel. Each project 
helps to relieve congestion and improve transit and cycling options along Highway 99 
between Richmond and Delta.  
 
Interested in learning more about these projects? Here is some more information.  
 
Highway 99 Bus-on-Shoulder Lanes 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The newly constructed bus-on-shoulder lane on Highway 99 in Fall 2023 

https://news.gov.bc.ca/releases/2023MOTI0187-001821


  
 

 
We added bus-on-shoulder lanes along Highway 99 in Delta. Upgrades include: 
 

• Creating a southbound bus-on-shoulder lane between Highway 17A and Ladner 
Trunk Road. 

• Extending the northbound bus-on-shoulder lane between Ladner Trunk Road and 
80th Street to tie into the existing bus-on-shoulder lane. 

 
Transit users will benefit from the new lanes as they are put into service over the next few 
weeks.  
 
Bridgeport Road Bus Connection 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

An aerial view of the Bridgeport Road Bus Connection 
 
We completed upgrades for bus users, pedestrians, and cyclists, including:  

• A new bus-only lane that makes public transit faster and more reliable for people 
traveling from Bridgeport Road to Highway 99. 



  
 

• A safer signalized intersection on Sea Island Way that prioritizes buses and protects 
pedestrians and cyclists when they’re crossing the road. 

• A new multi-use pathway near Highway 99 and Patterson Road that gives people 
more options for biking and walking. 

 
 Highway 99 and 17A Off-Ramp Widening 

A newly built cycling shelter for people using the bike shuttle to cross the Fraser River. 

 
We completed upgrades for drivers and cyclists that use Highway 99 and the 17A off-
ramp, including: 

• Extending and widening the northbound Highway 99 off-ramp to Highway 17A 
which will improve traffic flow and reduce congestion. 

• Upgrading the George Massey Tunnel bike shuttle stop south of the river, so 
cycling is safer, easier and more accessible. 

 
About the Program 
We are also delivering two other projects as part of the overall Highway 99 Tunnel 
Program. Construction is currently underway on the Steveston Interchange Project, and 
the Fraser River Tunnel Project has entered the procurement phase.  



  
 

 
View the Highway 99 Tunnel Program video to learn more.  
 

Questions and Feedback 
 

Please contact the project team at the email address below or visit the community office 
if you have any questions or would like to learn more about the Highway 99 Tunnel 
Program.  

 
Did you receive this email as a forward? Sign up here to receive our updates 
directly. 
 

Contact the Project 

Construction Inquiries 

(Steveston Interchange Project) 

24/7 phone line at 1-888-270-1075 

StevestonProject@flatironcorp.com 

 

Community Office 

5180 Ladner Trunk Rd, Delta 

Wednesdays & Thursdays:  

9 a.m. – 5 p.m. (closed at lunch) 

 General Highway 99 Tunnel Program 

Information 

highway99tunnelprogram@gov.bc.ca 

www.highway99tunnel.ca 
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